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From: Woodhead, Richar D

Sent: 29 May 2019 14:44
To

Subject: RE: Shakeal Mini Market, 75a Swan Lane, Lockwood police objection

West Yorkshire police wish to object to the granting of this licence.

The shop in question has only just had the licence reviewed and revoked due to illegal activities taking place, and
within a month a new application has been received.

fn normal circumstances the new application would be taken on face value, as that of a new applicant explaining
how all the licensing objectives will be met, and that granting such a licence would not impact on the licensing
objectives.

However, when you compare the two applications next to each other, that of Lano mini market, that had its licence
revoked this year, and the application for the new grant, they are word perfect, the conditions offered, and the
section covering the steps that will be put in place are the same. All that has happened is that the new applicant has
cut and pasted the old Lano application for the new Shakeal Mini Market, which is the same premises.

West Yorkshire police feel the conditions offered do not go far enough to ensure that no criminal activity will take
place at the new shop, that not enough detail has been entered under the relevant sections to ensure the licensing
objectives will be met.

Therefore we formerly object to the application.

R-Woodhead:
West-Yorkshire Police Licensing Officer.



